As you may or may not know, this summer we held a BCI-FFL seminar at the Salt Lake Community College. During this seminar we had presentations from the FBI NICS FFL liaison, the ATF, the BCI Concealed Permit section, and also the BCI Brady section. We filmed this event and it should be available at the following link: (www.publicsafety.utah.gov/bci/brady.html) shortly after receiving this letter. After you access this link go over to the dealer section on the right side of the page and find the link for the FFL seminar.

As many of you know there was some discussion about the required proof of residence when someone changes his or her address as required by the ATF. The state of Utah only requires the individual to update his license/ID card with the state Driver's License division and write the address on the back. However, the ATF requires a document issued by a government agency, which may be federal, state, or municipal showing the current address. Since the ATF will not accept the writing of the updated address on the back of the license, BCI agreed to help in those extreme cases where the person could not come up with such a document as long as it didn't become burdensome to our operation. It is in fact becoming quite a burden as we are finding out that BCI is being used as a first resort and not the last resort for which it was intended forcing us to discontinue the practice of issuing the letters. After October 31, 2011, your constituents will have to provide this documentation either by a form issued by a governmental agency or by going to the driver's license division and obtaining a replacement driver's license/ID card or obtaining a replacement CFP through BCI.

Also on our website we have updated the firearm transaction form for gun dealers to have all the new purpose codes including the sale of "other" for frames and receivers and the distinguishing between prepawns and pawns (redemptions). Please start using these forms when you run out of your current copies.

On Black Friday we will start running web checks at 5:00 am, so you will want to update your logins if needed and make sure your passwords are current if you plan to run checks via the web on that day. We won't have time to update passwords on that day during the time of 5:00 am to 9:00 am. All CFP requests need to be faxed in to the BCI fax machine so we can streamline the operation and spend no time on the phone from 5:00 am to 9:00 am. Please fax all out of state residents purchasing during this time and we will complete them as time permits until 9:00 am when we will take all calls in the order they are received. During the first hour we may have to limit checks to 2-3 per call unless we are caught up, and then we will take as many as you have in a row. Our fax machine numbers are 1-801-965-4002 for inside Salt Lake County and 1-877-879-6228 outside of Salt Lake County. All buyers who are immigrant aliens requiring an ICE check will not be run until the phones turn on at 9:00 am.

Thank you for your consideration of these items as we try to serve you better. We hope your business does well in this holiday season and throughout the coming year of 2012.

Brady Section Utah Bureau of Criminal Identification





